
Friday 3rd April, 2020.

Dear Parents, Carers and Pupils,

Ofqual have, today, issued guidance to schools and colleges as to how they intend on awarding grades to 

students following the cancellation of the examination programme this year.  Over the course of the

next few weeks we will be collating all of the information requested to support this process. It’s crucial 

to point out that information that we provide to exam boards cannot be shared with pupils and parents 

and this information will not be the only determining factor as to the grade that pupils receive.  We 

won’t know the final grade issued to each pupil until this is released by the relevant examining board.

At this moment in time pupils aren’t required to complete any further work towards their courses, but 

we have been informed that exam boards might request examples of pupil work further down the line, 

so we will be retaining pupil work should we need to demonstrate progress towards a particular grade.  

It is important that all of this work is retained as it might be required for verification, so we would ask 

that pupils retain any work or books they have at home until such time that these can be returned to 

school once current restrictions on social interactions are lifted.

Ofqual have an issued a letter that we can circulate to pupils and families that detail the arrangements 

for awarding of grades, this has been attached to this letter.  

Can I commend pupils on the maturity that they have shown during what has been an incredibly 

turbulent time; one which has impacted on them and their education, more so than most pupils in other

year groups.  I can assure you that we will be doing all that we can to work on your behalf over the 

coming weeks to ensure that pupils are awarded the grades that they deserve.

Yours sincerely,

Mr J Carlin

Principal.








